
SITE PLAN REVIEW COMMITTEE MEETING 
May 8, 2017, Room 2044, 106 Jones Street 
1:30 P.M. 
 
AGENDA: 

 
1) W6904 Silver Creek Road – Jeff Schoechert – Self Storage Facility  
2) Hunter Oaks Boulevard – Charlie Boysa – Preliminary Review of Proposed Duplexes 
3) Site Plan Review Minutes – February 27, 2017 

 
 









SITE PLAN REVIEW COMMITTEE 
February 27, 2017 

 
The Site Plan Review Committee met on the above date at 1:30 P.M. in Room 2044 of the Municipal Building.  The 
following members were present:  John David, Jacob Maas, Jaynellen Holloway, Andrew Beyer, Jay Haberkorn, Tim 
Gordon, Greg Michalek, Doug Zwieg, Robert Schwerer, Kevin Freber, Rick Schultz, Mike Slavney and Curt Kleppin.  Also 
in attendance were Secretary Nikki Zimmerman, Elizabeth LeRoy of Excel Engineering, Mark Powers of Lake Country 
Engineering, Ryan Tessman and Andy Tessman of Emergency Starting & Towing, Neal Wiebelhaus of Morton Buildings, 
Dan Shea of Maas Brothers, and Ryan Stork of Clasen Quality Chocolate. 
 
Chairperson Jacob Maas called the meeting to order. 
 
1. 420 & 421 E. Horseshoe Road – Clasen Quality Chocolate – Proposed Building Expansion  
 This item is for a proposed expansion to the west on the north property.  Plans have been submitted by Excel 

Engineering. The new sprinkler system will tie into the existing sprinkler system. 
 

With no concerns stated by present City staff, a motion was made and seconded to recommend approval of this 
project with no conditions.  Unanimously approved. 

 
2. 516 West Street – Emergency Starting & Towing – Proposed Building 
 Emergency Starting & Towing is proposing to have a 4,980 s.f. structure built on the premises to be used for  

storing their trucks and equipment.  There will not be any sewer or water to the building at this time.  Wall packs  
will be full cutoff fixtures. 
 
The following items were discussed: 
 

1) An erosion control plan and permit must be submitted to the Engineering Department staff for review 
and approval. 

2) Landscaping will be required and an updated site plan depicting the landscaping should be submitted 
for approval.  Applicants may work with City Planner Mike Slavney to accomplish this. 

3) Any items being stored outside of the structure will require a conditional use permit and should be 
depicted on the site plan.  A list of what could potentially be stored on this property should also be 
submitted. 

4) The revised site plan can be reviewed by staff without the necessity of this item returning to the Site 
Plan Review Committee.   

 
A motion was made and seconded to recommend approval of this item to the Plan Commission pending submittal 
of plans and the erosion control permit and plans. Unanimously approved. 

 
3. Site Plan Review Minutes – November 28, 2016 

Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes as submitted.   
 
Unanimously approved. 

 
There being no further business to come before this committee, motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  So ordered. 

 
Respectfully submitted,   

Nikki Zimmerman, Secretary 
 

NOTE: These minutes are uncorrected and any corrections made thereto will be noted in the proceedings at 
which these minutes are approved.  
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